VILLAGE OF PALMYRA BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Sprecial Meeting December 8, 1993 3:00 p.m.

PRESENT: Mayor James G. Elliott, Trustee Daniel E. Wooden.

Harold Kruger, Superintendent of Water/Wastewater, Forrest Huff,
Operator of Water/Wastewater, Ken Scherrieble of MHPC, and P.
Sterpe, Wayne County Personnel Director.

DISCUSSION: Started at 3:05 p.m. with Trustee Wooden explaining

the changes occurring on Friday, December 10, 1993, with MHPC
coming on site,

MHPC staffing:

Steve Stauffer will be on site Friday, AM.
Hugh Knickerbocker will be on site Friday and Monday.
Mike Chiaramont, operator on site Monday.

Deputy Mayor Lynch and Steve Stauffer, Regional Manager for MHPC
arrived at 3:15.

K. Scherrieble stated that there are positions for H. Kruger and
F. Huff with MHPC Company and offered same. Reply: H. Kruger
said, "I will not work for MHPC, I already have a job."

F. Huff said the same as Harold Kruger, "I will not work for
MHPC."

Trustee Wooden explained that F. Huff is still a Village employee
and Harold’'s position as W/WW Super. is abolished as of December
31, 1993. MHPC will be supervising work, having necessary tests
done. The Village Board expects the Village employees to
cooperate and show the operation to MHPC. MHPC will need keys to
all locks.

H. Kruger doesn’t think he should give keys to non employee.
Trustee Wooden stated that keys are needed and will be given.
Duplicate the keys if needed.

P. Stirpe explained an employee laid-off has a right to "bump"
another employee who has less service time if the job is one the
employee has filled previously.

K. Scherrieble offered Harold Kruger and Forrest Huff jobs at
their current salary paid by the Village. Harold’s would be
effective when his present job as W/WW Super is eliminated and
Forrest Huff’s when terminated as a Village employee.

H. Kruger reply was a refusal saying he won't work with MHPC.

F. Huff reply stating "1 refuse" and saying "I won’t work for
MHPC."

H. Kruger, . Huff, P. Sterpe left at 3:35 p.m.

Deputy Mayor Lynch left at 4:05 p.m.

Discussion continued

Everyone remaining left 4 4:05 p.m.

Notes taken by Mayor Elliott and transcribed by

Bonnie J. Hays, Village Clerk.
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may continue to reside at the Spring Road property rent-free
until midnight January 31, 1994.

3. That the Village continues the current Water and
Wastewater Superintendent’s health and medical coverage at
Village expense from January 1, 1994, until March 31, 1994,

The above resolution was seconded by Trustee Gilmore, vote, Mayor
Elliott, aye, Deputy Mayor Lynch, no, Trustee Wooden, aye,
Trustee Drews, aye, and Trustee Gilmore, aye, CARRIED 4-1.

Contract was signed at this time by Mayor Elliott.

ADJOURNMENT: Mayor Elliott moved to adjourn the meeting at 9:15

p.m., seconded by Trustee Gilmore, vote, 5 ayes, CARRIED.
Respectfully submitted,

Bonnie J. Hays, Village Clerk

A



